

Twigg would take custody of them for the time being. Mr Hawkins was thanked for his considerable time and effort in making the signs.

Treasurers Report Mr Mason reported that the club was £120 up, this being due to the prompt payment of Subscriptions by the majority of members.

Birthday Run In recent years the B'Day Run has been allowed to fall into something of a NON-EVENT and it was agreed by the meeting to form a sub-committee with a view to perhaps resurrecting it to its former status with perhaps a dance afterwards.

S. Committee messrs Griffiths, Mason, Eaton + Twigg.

Applications for Membership had been received from Roger Andrews and Stuart Twigg the former proposed by P Mason, the latter by M Twigg and in both cases being seconded by B Griffiths. In view of print dates for the Circular it was agreed by the meeting to accept both applicants into the Club.

Club Weekend Mr Twigg is to organize a weekend to the Queens Hotel, Oswestry towards the end of January.

A.O.B. Mr Hawkins raised the point of pacing in time trials (rule 49), in view of his attendance at a forthcoming D.C. meeting. A brief discussion then followed on this matter.

This concluded the business and the meeting closed at 12.50pm

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at The Goshawk Mouldsworth on 2/1/82.

Present B Griffiths, B Gray, D Eaton, P Mason, J Thomas, E Davies, M Hallgarth, J Hawkins, M Twigg.

The Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed as a true record.

Matters Arising Mr Twigg reported that approximately ten (10) people had booked for the Oswestry weekend.

Correspondence The NRRA had written informing us of the death of their President.

Circular Certain errors including spelling errors were creeping into the Circular and it was decided by the meeting to ask Deeside Secretarial Services, Little Neston to print any future issues of the Circular.

'100' Jack H had completed 13 signs for the 100 at a total cost of £32.74. a vote of thanks to Jack was unanimously passed by the meeting.

Prize List (proposed)

	1st	2nd	3rd	4th
Group A	£15.00	£10.00	£7.50	£5.00
B	£10.00	£7.50	£7.00	£5.00
C	£10.00	£7.50	£7.00	£5.00

Ira will write to Cycling & Mr Lewis of Holdsworth to establish exactly what format the "assistance" with the start card will take.

An appeal for <sup>help in</sup> financing the 100 will go in the next Circular

Social/Birthday Run Mr Griffiths, on behalf of the sub committee reported that a disco would be held at the Cross keys in Chester Tickets £2.50 each.

Any Other Business It was agreed by the meeting upon the proposal of Mr Twigg that we should buy Mrs Yarranton from Two Mills Cafe a present from the club. This concluded the business and the meeting closed at 1.10pm. B.G.

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at the Goshawk Mouldsworth on 6/2/82 commencing at 12 Noon

Present B Griffiths, P Mason, D Eaton, I Thomas, B Gray, M Twigg, H Catling, D Eaton.

Apologies for Absence M Hallgath, E Davies.

Correspondence Mr Thomas had received a quote from printers in Church Stretton for a 16 page issue @ £34.60.

The Secretary had received from Norwich Union a receipt for the 1982/83 insurance premium (£46.00)

Application for Membership (re-join) had been received from WT Page and he has been accepted into the club.

Treasurers Report. Mr J Parr now owes subscriptions for 5 years, however it was established that making contact with Mr Parr is difficult. Mr Catling offered to try to contact him at his address in India, a suitable note will also appear in the Circular

Club 25 Mr Griffiths had nothing to report.  
Club 100 Mr Thomas had written to Cycling and no financial help will be forthcoming. Mr Thomas seconded by Mr Griffiths then proposed the following prizes for the 1982 100'

	1st	2nd	3rd	4th
A	£25	£10	£7.50	£5.00
B	£10	£7.50	£5.00	-
C	£10	£7.50	£5.00	-

Passed.

Disco/Buffer. Seventy tickets have been produced and these will sell at a cost of £2.75 each.

AOB In view of increased prices at The Bull, Shocklach it was agreed to alter future club runs accordingly, this also applies to Acton Bridge <sup>due</sup> to a change of management at that venue.

Mr Poole was a little anxious at his having been voted on to the Committee, without his permission and due to ill health he had been unable to attend any meetings. The Secretary would write to Mr Poole. The meeting finished at 1.10pm. B.G.

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at The Goshawk Mouldsworth on 20/3/82 commencing at 12.15pm.

Present B Poole, P Colligan, M Twigg, J Hawkins, H Catling, B Griffiths, I Thomas, D Eaton & P Mason.

Apologies E Davies & B Gray

The Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed as a true record.

Correspondence The Secretary had received a letter from A. Hulse of the Speedwell BC. sending us their condolence upon the death of Rex Austin. The Treasurer had received a letter from the NKRRA informing us of their AGM.

Open 25. Mr Griffiths reported that everything was well in hand.

Open 100 - Everything was OK. Mr P Colligan kindly offered to donate a pair of wheels to the prize list.

Disc / Birthday Run. The evening went very well and a profit of £15.25 was made which will be transferred to the '100' fund. A vote of thanks was passed to Miss S Twigg for producing the tickets.

#### Treasurers Report

£50 'up' on last year. Some members owe 2-3 years, it was agreed the Treasurer should write to them, if no reply <sup>or money</sup> forthcoming by the next Committee Meeting they will be written off.

Any other Business: Mr Hawkins had some signs for Battlefield Corner, and he wanted someone to take charge of them, Mr Twigg volunteered.

ii Mr Thomas suggested that people who were prevented from attending club runs on Saturdays by racing commitments on Sundays should be allowed to claim a run for the Saturday. As this <sup>suggestion</sup> would involve a change in club

rules, it would have to be brought up at the AGM.

iii J Fuller had been elected to membership. The meeting closed at 12.40pm. M Griffiths

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at The Goshawk, Mouldsworth commencing at 12.15pm

Present B Griffiths, D Eaton, P Mason, M Twigg, I Thomas, E Davies, J Hawkins, P Colligan, B Gray, E Rees.  
Apologies: H Catling

Correspondence W H Lloyd had written thanking the club for making him a life member and sent some money for the 100 fund. Edna Austin had written thanking all the members who went for attending Rex's funeral at Stockport.

#### Treasurers Report

There was still £13 owing on subs. M Wiles had resigned and sent some <sup>tokens</sup> sum for his subs.

S Hancock still owes £19.00 - has been given until 12/6/82 to pay.

The One Hundred Fund stands at £55.00 to date.

Open 25. Nothing to report, everything was well in hand.

Open '100'

Holdsworthy were to send us a supply of start card covers. These would be trimmed to accept our usual 'route card'. Gra sought

permission of the meeting to approach a local Shawbury farmer to see if he would agree to storing some of our signs in one of his outbuildings. Permission was granted. Mr Thomas then ran through the marshalling duties highlighting some areas that would need special attention, i.e. Battledown Corner Drinks Teams. There was no other business and the meeting closed at 1.05pm. *11/11/82*

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at The Cozhawk, Mouldsworth on 12/6/82 commencing at 12.10pm.

Present B Griffiths, P. Mason, D Eaton, E Davies, J Hawkins, B Poole, E Reeves, I Thomas, M Twigg, M Hallgarth  
Apologies B. Gray

Correspondence

George Elkington had written requesting a transfer to second claim membership as he had joined the VC Nottingham as he was working in Nottingham. This request was granted.

Rigby Band had enquired about the possibility of obtaining a training top in club colours.

The Secretary of the L'Pool DC of the RTTC had written informing the club of a change of DC Treasurer, it is now Mr JH Mills.

It was agreed that the club should send a donation of £5.00

to the Mersey RC for their 24 hr event.  
100 Report

Mr Thomas gave a few details of his report of the 100. He paid a special tribute to the ladies who manned the tea tent and a profit of £43.00 was shown. Thanks were also due to Jack for his signs, Peter for donating a prize, Brian for the result board sheet and also congratulations to John Whelan for a new club record. Ira also put forward a suggestion of appointing three people to run specific areas of the event, administration, catering & signs thus easing the burden of organisation.

A vote of thanks was passed to Ira for once again organising the event.  
Treasurers Report

The following have been removed from membership for non payment of subs S. Hancock + J Mahon.  
A.O.B

Mr Poole expressed some concern over the lack of members attending Manchester section club runs. After a brief discussion it was agreed that the Captain place a short note in the Circular with a view to enticing/persuading members to attend.

Mr Mason suggested he obtain a quote for the supply of beaded record breakers badges as the club supply was virtually used up. The meeting closed at 12.40pm. *11/11/82*

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at The  
Coshawk, Mouldsworth on 17/7/82 commencing  
at 12.15 pm.

Present P Mason, D Eaton, B Griffiths, E Reeves  
M Twigg, B Poole, H Catling, J Hawkins  
Apologies received from; F Thomas, B Gray, + E Davis

The minutes of the previous meeting were read  
and confirmed as a true record.

Matters Arising. The entry fee for the 1983 '100' was  
set at £1.50.

Correspondence J Parr had written tendering  
his resignation, it was proposed by M Twigg  
and seconded by P Mason that this be  
accepted.

Dec Secretarial Services had written  
advising that VAT. would be added to all  
future orders.

#### Treasurers Report

A loss of just over £26.00 was reported  
for the '100'.

#### Any Other Business

An error had "crept" into the result  
sheet of the '100' i.e. Mr G. Watts being  
moved from Group B to Group A. This  
had brought a letter from A to Mr  
Horton of Halifax asking the Treasurer  
for an explanation of this move.

After a lengthy discussion on this  
matter and other areas of the '100' it  
was agreed that all prize winners  
should be paid out as set out in  
the start card, in accordance with

RTTC regulations.

Mr Hawkins proposed and Mr Griffiths  
seconded that the Secretary write to Mr  
Lloyd congratulating him on his excellent  
ride in the event.

This concluded the business of the meeting  
which finished at 1.00 pm. *P. J. S.*

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at  
The Coshawk, Mouldsworth on 21/8/82  
commencing at 12.15 pm.

Present B Griffiths, D Eaton, E Reeves, J Hawkins  
B Poole H Catling M Twigg  
Apologies P Mason, B Gray

Matters Arising. The Secretary had written to  
Mr Lloyd and a reply had been received

Correspondence BCF had written requesting  
the club to perform a bike check before  
the Divisional RR champs on 12/9/82. at  
Ashton W.I. Hall.

The RTTC had sent us some information  
regarding digital stop watches and a  
proposal form for 1983 open events.

Training Tops It was agreed that after  
consultation with a Mr Johnson of the  
BNECC the club may purchase a dozen  
training tops

Autumn Tents, will be held at the Queens  
Hotel, Oswestry on 23/4/5 Oct. 1982.

A deposit of £5.00 will be required to  
M. Twigg.

A.O.B The AGM has been arranged for the 9<sup>th</sup> Oct 2pm at W.I. Hall Ashton

Mr Hawkins had pursued the prices of card for printing the start sheet for the '100'. He was quoted £80 for ~~start~~ <sup>Copolymer</sup> large paper.

Mr Twigg had investigated the possibility of using the Kentish Wheelers Donovan Trophy for the '100' winner. Nothing definite has been arranged but the KW seemed to be in favour of this idea.

Mr Hawkins mentioned that the LTTCA were 'broke' and couldn't afford the price of medals for 12 hrs. ~~with~~ The meeting generally thought that it was not the place of the WCTCA or the Anfield to take out a relatively insignificant event.

Yet another discussion took place about the Circular and its editor. It came to light that a former editor had offered to return to the post and that alternatively the Treasurer + Secretary would be willing to compile information for the journal. However it was agreed that these matters be deferred to the forthcoming AGM.

The meeting closed at 1.15pm *[Signature]*

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at The Goshaugh, Mouldsworth on 25/9/82 commencing at 12.05pm

Present D Eaton, P Mason, B Griffiths, J France, E Davies, J Hawkins, E Rees, B Poole, M Twigg & I Thomas.

Matters Arising

Mr Hawkins queried the mood of the previous meeting with regard to his proposition of about team medals for the '12'. After a further discussion of this item the minutes were confirmed and Mr Hawkins withdrew his proposition.

Correspondence The BCCA had sent the Treasurer an entry form for Cycle Cross events.

Treasurer's Report. The club were approx £100 'up' on last year, this being due mainly to a decrease in the number of Circulars.

100 Report.

Mr Thomas gave a brief report and with regard to the future of the event suggested that a sub-division of duties would be advantageous. He would foresee a main organizer (entries, marshals), catering secretary and a signs co-ordinator.

Mr Thomas also suggested that a lady be co-opted onto the Committee for the period prior to the 100, however it was the view of the meeting that this would be unnecessary as we would now have a catering secretary.

The meeting decided that the 1983 100 should go into the Cycling - Classic League. Entry fee should now be £1.75 f and Twenty Five £1.25.

This concluded the business and the meeting closed at 12.45pm. *[Signature]*

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Ashton WI.  
Hall on the 9/10/82 commencing at 2.15pm

2 Present: Griffiths, Colligan, Mason, Marriott, Gray, Davies  
Twigg, Reeves, Hawkins, Hallgarth, Thomas, Thompson,  
Poole, Cramshaw

3 Resignations. A little more, accepted with regret  
B. Finn resolved to write to him +  
ask him to remain a member.

4 Minutes of the last meeting were read and  
confirmed as a true record.

5 The secretaries <sup>report</sup> was read by Harold Catling

6 Treasurers report was accepted. Proposed + Seconded  
by M Twigg + B Gray.

7 Racing secretaries report was given by Ben Griffiths.

8 Report on '100', Disappointed that event was  
not ~~over~~ fully subscribed, even so it was  
a good event with many fast times.

It was suggested that the organization be  
split into 3 areas i) organizing secretary  
ii) course marshall iii) catering.

Suggest also new prize structure, - increase  
N<sup>o</sup> of groups from 3-4 to take into account  
faster times.

Mike Twigg proposed a vote of thanks to  
Ira for all his hard work.

Election of Officers for 1983

President - Ben Griffiths; Vice Presidents - Bill  
Gray + Harold Catling; Secretary - D Eaton  
Treasurer - P. Mason; Captain - M Twigg.  
Editor - M Hallgarth showed willingness to

Minutes of Committee Meeting held  
at the Goshawk Mauldsworth on  
Saturday 2th Dec 1982.

Those present: Dr J. Thompson.  
Messrs P. Colligan  
J. Fuller  
J. Hawkins.  
J. Thomas  
M. J. Twigg.  
C. R. Griffiths  
P. E. Mason.

It was agreed that in the absence of the  
Hon Secretary that the meeting would proceed  
and that M. J. Twigg would take the Minutes.

1. Apology for absence were received from  
Mr D. Eaton, Mr E. Reeves, Mr W. Gray.

2. It was agreed that the minutes of the  
Committee meeting held on 30th October  
would be read at the next meeting to be held  
on 15th January.

Captains Weekend in Oswestry - late January.  
The Treasurer + Secretary were to resolve  
the training top matter with Mr  
D Johnson.

Meeting closed at 12.40pm  
P. E. Mason

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Ashton WI.  
Hall on the 9/10/82 commencing at 2.15pm

- 2 Present: Griffiths, Colligan, Mason, Marriott, Gray, Davies, Twigg, Reeves, Hawkins, Hallgarth, Thomas, Thompson, Poole, Cramshaw
- 3 Resignations: A little more, accepted with regret. B. Finn resolved to write to him + ask him to remain a member.
- 4 Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed as a true record.
- 5 The secretaries' <sup>report</sup> was read by Harold Catling
- 6 Treasurers report was accepted, Proposed + Seconded by M Twigg + B Gray.
- 7 Racing secretaries report was given by Ben Griffiths.
- 8 Report on '100', Disappointed that event was not ~~over~~ fully subscribed, even so it was a good event with many fast times. It was suggested that the organisation be split into 3 areas: i) organising secretary ii) course marshall iii) catering. Suggest also new prize structure, - increase N<sup>o</sup> of groups from 3-4 to take into account faster times. Mike Twigg proposed a vote of thanks to Ira for all his hard work.

Election of Officers for 1983

President - Ben Griffiths; Vice Presidents - Bill Gray + Harold Catling; Secretary - D Eaton  
Treasurer - P. Mason; Captain - M Twigg.  
Editor - M Hallgarth showed willingness to

Dear Dave,

Please find enclosed my notes of the last Committee meeting. Sorry I did not send these before I just forgot.

Cheers  
Lark.

Captains Weekend in Oswestry - late January. The Treasurer + Secretary were to resolve the training top matter with Mr D Johnson.

Meeting closed at 12.40pm

RJ/6



Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Ashlon W.I. Hall on the 9/10/82 commencing at 2.15pm

2 Present: Griffiths, Colligan, Mason, Marriott, Gray, Davies, Twigg, Reeres, Hawkins, Hallgarth, Thomas, Thompson, Poole, Cramshaw

3 Resignations A Littlemore, accepted with regret  
B. Finn resolved to write to him + ask him to remain a member.

4 Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed as a true record.

5 The secretaries' <sup>report</sup> was read by Harold Calling

6 Treasurers report was accepted. Proposed + Seconded by M Twigg + B Gray.

7 Racing secretaries report was given by Ben Griffiths

8 Report on '100', Disappointed that event was not ~~over~~-fully subscribed, even so it was a good event with many fast times.

It was suggested that the organisation be split into 3 areas i) organising secretary ii) course marshall iii) catering.

Suggest also new prize structure, -increase N<sup>o</sup> of groups from 3-4 to take into account faster times.

Mike Twigg proposed a vote of thanks to Ira for all his hard work.

Election of Officers for 1983

President - Ben Griffiths; Vice Presidents - Bill Gray + Harold Calling; Secretary - D Eaton  
Treasurer - P. Mason; Captain - M Twigg.  
Editor - M Hallgarth showed willingness to

3.

The meeting discussed the purchase of Club training tops. Mr Hawkins expressed his concern over the delay in placing these on order. Mr Mason stated that not all the members had been canvassed. The ideal ~~opportunities~~ opportunity to complete this would be over the Christmas period when most of the interested members would be out at the Club's functions. It was hoped that a firm order would be placed early in January.

A. There being no other business, the Meeting closed at 12.45pm with a vote of thanks to the Chair.

M. J. Twigg. *MJT*

Captains Weekend in Oswestry - late January.  
The Treasurer + Secretary were to resolve the training top matter with Mr D Johnson.

Meeting closed at 12.40pm *MJT*

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Ashton WI Hall on the 9/10/82 commencing at 2.15pm

2 Present: Griffiths, Colligan, Mason, Marriott, Gray, Davies, Twigg, Rees, Hawkins, Hallgarth, Thomas, Thompson, Poole, Cramshaw

3 Resignations: A little more, accepted with regret. B. Finn resolved to write to him + ask him to remain a member.

4 Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed as a true record.

5 The secretaries' <sup>report</sup> was read by Harold Catling

6 Treasurers report was accepted: Proposed + Seconded by M Twigg + B Gray.

7 Racing secretaries report was given by Ben Griffiths.

8 Report on '100', Disappointed that event was not ~~over~~-fully subscribed, even so it was a good event with many fast times.

It was suggested that the organization be split into 3 areas: i) organizing secretary ii) course marshalls iii) catering.

Suggest also new prize structure, - increase N<sup>o</sup> of groups from 3-4 to take into account faster times.

Mike Twigg proposed a vote of thanks to Ira for all his hard work.

Election of Officers for 1983

President - Ben Griffiths; Vice Presidents - Bill Gray + Harold Catling; Secretary - D Eaton; Treasurer - P. Mason; Captain - M Twigg. Editor - M Hallgarth showed willingness to

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at The Goshawk, Mouldsworth on 30/10/82 commencing at 12.15.

Present: D Eaton, P Mason, B Griffiths, E Davies, F Marriott, M Twigg, J Fuller, R Andrews, H Catling, B Poole

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and confirmed as a true record.

Matters arising: The entry fees for the two open events had been increased by the Treas + Sec at the date fixing meeting.

Correspondence: The North Rd CC had invited us to their Annual Dinner.

BCT subs. were due. It was agreed to resign from Merseyside Division: Proposed by E Davies seconded by J Hawkins.

RITC had written to inform us of prices for advertising in the 1983 handbook, it was agreed by the meeting that we would not use this facility for 1983.

Membership: Herbert Moore wished to join as a second claim member. Proposed by E Davies seconded by Mike Twigg. Elected to membership. Mr Twigg agreed to send some forms for membership to a Mr W. Bonham of Christleton Social Events 1983.

Disco Cross Keys  
Captains Weekend in Oswestry - late January. The Treasurers + Secretary were to resolve the teaming top matter with Mr D Johnson.

Meeting closed at 12.40pm

B.P./16